542



543
533

PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, August 18, 2015
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, August 18, 2015 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m. Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch, Bill Teer, Kenneth Dixon and Ricky Hall. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1. Public comment on non-agenda items. There were none.
2. Approval of the July 21, 2015 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted in favor.
3. Committee Reports. There were none.
4. Old Business. Nathan Page stated there had been some discussion about the sidewalk ordinance. Mr. Page said that the City Council is set to adopt the GMP on September 1st and after that time they would have a joint meeting to discuss this issue.
5.
New Business.
a. Roger Springs (S1501). An application by Green Mountain Engineering for a new Major Subdivision off of  Rogers Road, east of the South Graham Municipal Park. Greg Garrett from Shugart Management 221 Jonestown Rd Winston Salem, NC  27104 spoke representing the requestor. Mr. Garrett said they had been in Graham working for about one and half years building homes in the Southpark subdivision with a lot of success. It is their plan to continue similar products like they have built in Southpark. Mr. Garrett stated the square footage of the homes would be from 1750 to 3350 with preliminary prices at the low end around $170,000 up to $240,000. Mr. Garrett said their target buyers are empty nesters looking for one level homes but they would have some two story homes. 
Dean Ward asked how big the cemetery was. Mr. Garrett said this is not an uncommon issue with a lot of subdivisions. Mr. Garrett said Mr. Unsworth could discuss this issue because he has done a lot research on this item and he is the realtor representing the homeowner. Sam Unsworth with Richard Jones Realty 915 Kimberly Rd Burlington, NC spoke next. Mr. Unsworth stated he represents his client Dixie Rogers who is the current owner of the property. Ms. Rogers said this property has been handed down through the family and there is a gravesite there but no research has ever been done. There was no record of it being recorded in the City of Graham nor Alamance County. Mr. Unsworth said they went to the State Archeology Department and they guided them with what to do and they contacted UNCG archeology department and they came to the site. Based on what they saw they were about 80% sure it was a grave area with twelve or thirteen gravesites. To go any further it would have cost Ms. Rogers or the developer four to ten thousand dollars and neither one wanted to go any further. Ms. Blalock asked about fencing at the cemetery and Mr. Garrett said they do not plan to put up a fence and it would just be a grassy area.

Willie Howard of 1611 Palmer Drive and Martin Shoffner of 1468 Trollingwood-Hawfields Road both spoke about the street layout and widths in the proposed subdivision.  Mr. Page addressed their questions and was able to clarify their concerns.
It was the consensus of the Board that this is a good subdivision and the developer has done what the City has asked them to do. The Board would like the cemetery be left as natural as possible and to protect it as much as possible.
Ricky Hall made a motion for approval to forward this item to City Council with favorable review and to include the recommendations set forth by TRC, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.  

No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

